## March 2017 Newsletter

#### The Health of Your Water System

In our February Newsletter we talked about chlorinating the water system again as a safety precaution. This was the result of a positive coliform sample that we received in January. After the OHA (Oregon Health Authority) reviewed the cause of the contamination and what was done to correct the issue, it was determined that all necessary steps where taken and requested that we not perform any type of temporary chlorination. At this time we have suspended any chlorination efforts indefinitely unless directed by the OHA (Oregon Health Authority).

We are committed to providing safe, healthy, and chemical free water to our members now and in the future. We will continue to do everything possible within the limits of the OHA and Oregon Rules to provide the outstanding water you expect.



Next Scheduled Board Meeting

May 10th, 2017 at 6pm

Located in the Water Company Conference Room

Meeting locations are accessible to persons with disabilities

Now taking applications for the Crooked River Ranch Water Co.
Board of Directors.

See the reverse side for details.

#### **Consumer Confidence Report Water Quality Report**

Every year about this time we send out our annual Consumer Confidence Report with statement. This year we are making this report available through our website **crrwater.com** located on the front page. You may also request a copy of this report by contacting our office.

## CRRWC General Manager Awarded General Manager of the year.

Sunriver, Oregon – The annual Manager of the Year award's purpose is to acknowledge and honor an individual who regularly goes above the call of duty. They represent the Oregon Association of Water Utilities (OAWU) through their work ethic, integrity, leadership and the servant attitude that they regularly demonstrate at their place of work. It is a privilege and honor to recognize the recipient of this award.

It is OAWU's privilege to acknowledge Frank Day's professionalism, performance, attitude and care of the Crooked River Ranch Water Company. He takes pride in his work, is extremely conscientious, does not take shortcuts, is willing to learn, and shares the things he has



learned with others. In addition to these, Frank is a hard worker and a delight to work with. This award is truly a pleasure to provide to such a quality person.

## Crooked River Ranch Water Company March 2017 Newsletter

# Applications for the Crooked River Ranch Water Co. Board of Directors now available.

This year we have two board positions open for election. If you would like to become a member of the Crooked River Ranch Water Company Board of Directors now is the time to turn in your application. Applications are available at our website at www.crrwater.com under current events on the left hand side of the page. All applications are due into the water company office by 4:30pm on May 22nd

Board Member Requirements: Board members may miss no more then two consecutive, regular quarterly scheduled board meetings. Board members must own property that is serviced by Crooked River Ranch Water Company or is designated as a joint member of the same property.

### We are looking for Nominating Committee Members for the 2017 board elections

Members of the nominating committee will assist in the recruitment of qualified candidates for the board, they will also verify the eligibility of each candidate according to the company By-laws. The board will make the final decision of the 4 members that will be on the committee and they will be announced at the May 10th board meeting. If you are interested in becoming a committee member please send an email to:

2017boardelections@crrwater.com